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Bank Impersonation Scam 

We have had a report from a Kent resident being targeted by criminals impersonating their Bank. They 
telephoned stating that they were calling regarding 2 large payments that had been paid from their 
account. The victim confirmed that they had not made the payments at which point they were told by the 
criminals that they would cancel their card but for them to be able to send a new card, they would need to 
send their old card to an address that they supplied. It was a SCAM. 

If you get a call like this and are unsure, then STOP. Get their details and 
then call 159 for your Banks Fraud Department or 101 for the Police but 
using a different telephone to the one that you were originally called on. 
If you do not have a different telephone to hand, then wait 5 minutes and 
ring a family member or friend to ensure the line has been disconnected. 

If you think that you may have been a victim of this or any other type of 
scam, then contact your Bank immediately, which you can do by calling 
159 and report it to Action Fraud at www.actionfraud.police.uk or call 
0300 123 2040.  

 

 

 


